BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 9 November 2009

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Smith, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Palmer, Hoult, Alexander, Welch, Daniel (NDC), Lucas (NDC) and Lord.



	125/2009/10
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Ash.



	126/2009/10
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.

Cllr Lucas proposed a minute silence for Remembrance Day and also for the anniversary of the falling of the Berlin Wall.

The Chairman informed members that members of the public had commented on the lack of attendance by Councillors at the Remembrance Day Parade on 8 November 2009.  Cllr Mrs Shapland confirmed this.  The Chair encouraged all members to attend, as this was a time when it was important that elected representatives were seen by the parishioners.



	127/2009/10
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 12 October 2009 were approved and signed. 

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 26 October 2009 were approved and signed.



	128/2009/10
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Minute No 133/2009/10 and 135/2009/10 and a prejudicial interest in Planning Application 49210.  Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Minute No 135/2009/10.



	129/2009/10


	Police Representation


	There were no police present.

Cllr Daniel raised a letter that he had received from the Braunton Neighbourhood Watch.  This was where the public were being invited to undertake a community project in which they would be issued with speed guns etc. to monitor traffic speeds at problem areas within the village.  The volunteers would not be able to stop any of the speeding cars but all offenders would be logged and if they re-offended then they could receive a fixed penalty fine.  Anybody who was interested in taking part in this should contact Braunton Police Station.



	130/2009/10


	Finance


	(a) The cheques on the schedule were approved and                                   drawn in the total sum of £4,063.60.

(b) Statement of Accounts for October 2009 was noted.

         

	131/2009/10


	Action Sheet
	This was noted

Cllr Welch joined the meeting at 7.22pm.



	132/2009/10


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	133/2009/10


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg stated that she had discussed future traffic calming measures for Church Street with Devon County Council Highways Officer.  

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in this item as a resident.

Cllr Mrs Chugg said that she had a plan and letter from the Highways Authority outlying the plans for the ongoing traffic calming in Church Street and the work was programmed to commence on 16 November 2009 and would take 4 days.  The County Officers had informed her that a leaflet drop and consultation had been undertaken regarding these proposals.  Cllr Mrs Shapland stated that as far as she was aware no consultation had been undertaken and Cllr Mrs Chugg agreed to take this back to the County Council.

Cllr Mrs Chugg also reported that it had been decided to move all gastro oesophagus cancer operations to Derriford Hospital.  

Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in this item.  She had been informed that Central Government had decided that funds could not be used to cover travel costs for this move and that it would be necessary to rely on the Voluntary Services for transport for patients.

Cllr Mrs Shapland stated that there had been no objections from North Devon as the general consensus of opinion was that people would rather travel to have their treatment undertaken at a Centre of Excellence.  



	134/2009/10
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Lucas reported that he had attended the Barnstaple Civic Service.  He also thanked the North Devon Councillors on the Parish Council for their Grant Funding towards the dugouts for Braunton Football Club.

Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the District Councillors were now receiving lists of enforcement cases that were coming up in the particular parishes and detailed some of the applications that were under investigation.  If any Councillors wanted any further details then to contact one of their District Councillors.



	135/2009/10
	Request for Use of Village Green to Promote Annual Duck Race


	Cllr Mrs Shapland and Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in the following item.

Cllr Mrs Shapland confirmed that the timings for the request for the dates were 9.00am – 2.00pm and that they wished to use the Village Green on 23 July and 30 July and 6, 13, 20, 21, 27 and 28 August 2009 in order to promote the Duck Race and this was AGREED. 



	136/2009/10


	North Devon Voluntary Services Annual General Meeting


	A copy of the invitation to the meeting had been forwarded to all members.  Cllr Mrs Wellstead confirmed that she would be attending as the Representative for the Volunteer Bureau.  She stated that Mr Ian Hobbs would be attending from Devon County Council and that following discussions with the Volunteer Bureau regarding the centralisation of some of the medical services and the transport issues, that it was felt that there should be a separate forum to discuss this matter further.  

Cllr Lucas also to attend.



	137/2009/10


	North Devon and Somerset Shoreline Management Plan


	Cllr Mrs Shapland AGREED to look at the consultation regarding this plan and Cllr Lucas to look at it also and formulate a response.

	138/2009/10


	South West Ambulance Service NHS Trust – Consultation Plan


	Cllr Mrs Smith AGREED to look at this consultation and formulate a response.

	139/2009/10


	North Devon’ s Biosphere Reserve


	The letter from Mr Matt Edworthy of the Northern Devon Coast and Countryside Service proposed to seek engagement in and support for, the aims of the Biosphere Reserve and requested Council’s help in four separate ways.  It was AGREED to respond to the letter covering the points that he had raised.  

Council suggested an exhibition in the Parish Hall to help raise the profile of the Biosphere and also to acknowledge it in some way in its quarterly Newsletter.  It was also AGREED that Mrs Nikki Ward, the Clerk to the Council, would be Council’s representative at any meetings.  The Parish Council also AGREED that it would be happy to endorse the visions and structure         of the Biosphere Reserve and that it would be helpful if they could have a sample form of letter for it to use to do so.

An expression of interest had been submitted to the Sustainable Development Fund for some signage within the Parish of Braunton to include the promotion of the Biosphere and a full application had been invited.  Council was also looking at working towards a full management plan for the Beacon at West Hill, which is a County Wildlife Site, and it was hoped that these two projects might be examples of projects that the Northern Devon Coast and Countryside Service were seeking to develop.

It was AGREED to write back to Mr Matt Edworthy.



	140/2009/10


	Planning Improvement Plan – Planning and Parish Councils


	It was AGREED to respond to Mr Mike Kelly’s letter regarding the Planning Improvement Plan and following discussion Council raised the following points: -

As previously discussed the Parish Council Office did not receive a hard copy of applications registered within the Parish but would be pleased to do so.

Where enforcement issues were raised, in many cases it is often that members of the public are not aware of the full details of the planning consent rather than a breach of that consent.  Staff always endeavour to ascertain the facts of the case before passing on the details to the Enforcement Officer if necessary.

It was only occasionally that the Parish Council received a written explanation of why a formal decision differed from the consultation response and often where further information was requested it was not received.

Council was not aware of the numbers or details of Tree Preservation Orders within the Parish.

Contact with Planning Officers continued to be an issue.  Often responses to queries were not received prior to meetings, where applications were being considered, which led Council to not being able to consider the matter fully.  

Council AGREED that it would be happy to participate in  meetings that may be arranged to improve the service further as part of the Planning Improvement Plan.



	141/2009/10


	Vellator Quay

(a) Report from Meeting held between the Police and the Small Boats and Angling Association

(b) Proposal to Arrange Meeting to Discuss the Future of Vellator Quay
	Cllr Hoult reported back on a meeting that had taken place at Braunton Cricket Club between the Small Boats and Angling Association, PC Mark Langworthy, one of the PCSOs and himself as the Parish Representative.

Concerns about the growing number of people living aboard the boats at Vellator and the Lower Pill was raised with reference to the rubbish and the effluent that was being discharged in the river, some of which was accumulating around boats belonging to the members of the association.  They were also concerned about the number of vehicles some of which were parking restricting the public right of way.  Cllr Hoult raised the question of the vandalism to the gate when Council had tried to restrict parking access and he confirmed that the association had no problem with the new gate fitted by the Parish Council but at times they may need access.  He confirmed that if this was necessary they could contact the Parish Council Office for the gate to be opened.

PC Langworthy was keen to keep the lines of communication open with the association so that any concerns and problems in the future could be brought up and discussed.  There was also concern regarding the parking and abandoning of vehicles in the adjacent car park not in the ownership of the Parish Council and also the condition of the Quay itself.  However, the association although acknowledging that many of the boats down there were within their members’ ownership were not keen on having the whole area tidied up and spruced up although they did state that they would like to see the Quay revamped and reopened.

Cllr Ash, the Property Chairman, had proposed that a separate meeting with its own specific agenda be set up to discuss the future of Vellator Quay.  This meeting to be two-fold.  One to discuss the proposals for the renovation of the Quay itself and secondly to look at the issues of the people possibly living in the boats and the unauthorised parking.  It was AGREED to contact Bulgar Sykes White in the first instance to establish how much it would cost to have a further survey done of the Quay to find out exactly what work would be needed to the Quay and the possible costs involved in this work.  Council could then look at taking this issue further.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would arrange a meeting to discuss this further.



	142/2009/10


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (i) were received and noted.

There was an additional item to note.  A letter had been received from Mrs Jackie Edwards from Braunton Museum inviting two members to a Press Launch of Americans in Wartime North Devon Project to be held at the Saunton Suite in Saunton Sands Hotel on Tuesday 17 November 2009.  Cllr Lucas stated that he would be attending in a different capacity.  Cllr Mrs Wellstead and the Clerk to attend. 


The meeting closed at 8.35pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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